Delegate Report
July 2021

Hello CCR Family,
Our groups have weathered many virtual challenges and resourcefully continued to serve the newcomers and members with dedication and grace. With the world opening up we are seeing an increase in physical meetings. Some have stayed in-person and to those resuming…welcome back! 
We have 17 meetings in our region. All groups are now active.
12 - groups are on a virtual platform, possible hybrid or go back to in-person.
2 - groups are permanently registered with the WSO as a virtual meeting.
3 - groups are in-person.
We have 6 groups supported by the CCR using the shared Zoom Account to hold their weekly meetings. If your group is interested in registering, check to see if your group’s meeting time and day is available. https://www.naranoncentralca.org/ccr-video-reservations 
Some group’s questions over the past 6 months:
Can we screen share? What can we screen share? What is the best way to continue 7th Tradition to our group? Instead of mailings, can the WSO send email for receipts of donations to save money, time and anonymity? How do you run a hybrid meeting? What happened at the WSC?
A full Delegate report can be found on the CCR World Service Conference page. Including Final Minutes, Literature Priority List, Balance Sheet 2020, Profit and Loss 2020
 https://www.naranoncentralca.org/member-services/conference
Highlights from WSC:
· The next World Service Conference will be held in 2023.
· The 2021 WSC was the first virtual conference. It could also be considered hybrid, as a handful of folks were gathered at the WSO in Torrence, CA.
· Delegates and Alternate Delegates from 10 countries were able to participate. Canada, Brazil, Iran, Argentina, Colombia, Russia, South Africa, UK, Japan and the US. 
· There were up to 33 voting members comprising 27 Delegates/Alt Delegates and 6 BOT Members. There were 42 observers.
· The proposed floor motion prepared for screen sharing was not open for discussion. It will be a floor motion in 2023. However, there was a motion made and approved for legal counsel to clarify the copyright information in the GWS regarding screen sharing. We will be notified of the outcome through one of the upcoming Serenity Connection Newsletter’s. 
· Electronic CAL, will also be a floor motion in 2023.
At this writing, Nar-Anon.org released the updated edition with new CAL in the small Blue Booklet. Large print still pending and no date set yet for the electronic versions.   
A multitude of regions created a committee called the Shopping List Committee, that is preparing proposed floor motions for the 2023 conference. This committee also prepared the proposed floor motions for urgent matters such as screen sharing and electronic CAL for the 2021 WSC. The focus is to work together to streamline motions that may bind valuable time for the groups when reviewing the CAR, taking time from the newcomers, and the WSC. 
















